
 
 
To whom this my concern, 
 
Please oppose HB 3063.  
This bill is an infringement on our right to bodily autonomy and informed consent.  
The US Supreme Court has ruled vaccines as “unavoidably unsafe’ and where there is risk, there must be 
choice. 
I am a parent of a heart patient that has multiple IEP’s (individual education plan). We cannot 
homeschool for many reasons.  
We do not vaccinate due to religious reasons and medical reasons. But the Heath Department makes it 
nearly impossible to acquire medical exemptions. On top of that, my mother, myself and I assume my 
children have the MTHFR gene. My mother and I have had allergic reactions to some vaccines. If my 
Heart child had the same reaction I had (brain swelling, screaming and crying for over 24 hours) she 
would have gone into cardiac arrest and or could have had brain damage.   
Vaccines are not safe for everyone, and since the Health Department is not fair to all, we need the other 
exemptions in place.  
Maybe education on how to treat the diseases vs using a blanket illusion of “immunity” could be 
beneficial. 
I beg you to not force me to hurt my children with the vaccines that are not safe for them.  
Please stand up for medical freedom. And please stand up for educational freedom as well.  
This is the land of the free! My husband fought for our freedoms, as did many of my relatives and 
ancestors. Please don’t let their selfless sacrifices be in vain.  
 
I thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kayleigh Woller  
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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